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Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of the Congo to its third UPR. We thank the Congo for their work in preparing the national report and for the additional information provided today.

Estonia welcomes the positive steps taken by the Government to improve the human rights situation since its previous UPR, including the ratification of the UN convention and optional protocol on the rights of persons with disabilities (CRPD, OP-CRPD) and the impending ratification of the OPCAT. We encourage the Government to expedite the adoption of decrees to implement the 2011 law on the promotion and protection of indigenous peoples. Estonia also calls the Congo to continue to promote education on sexual and reproductive health, and ensure access of women to health-care services.

Estonia further acknowledges Congo’s commitment to international criminal justice. We welcome the Government’s plan to sign the Kampala amendments on the crime of aggression and further encourage the ratification of the Agreement on the Privileges and Immunities of the ICC (APIC).
 Estonia would like to recommend the Government of Congo to:  
1. ratify the 2nd Optional Protocol to the Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR-OP2);

2. combat gender-based discrimination and violence, including marital rape and female genital mutilation; 
3. prevent and address violence against children, including ensure protection of children from corporal punishment in all settings, including in the home.
We wish to the delegation of Congo a successful review meeting. 
Thank you.
